
 
     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      City Council Agenda Communication 

 
 
 
Meeting Date:  September 7, 2021 
 
Prepared By:  Dennis Carr, P.E. – City Engineer 
 
Agenda Item:  Bobolink Construction Engineering Agreement - Supplement 
 
Explanation:  Millennia Professional Services Inc has been doing the Phase 3 Engineering 
(Construction Engineering) for this Safe Routes to School Project. The project itself is looking like it 
will come in under budget. With this project using IDOT administered money, we have had to have the 
resident engineer out there to confirm that the contractor was indeed watering the sod. With the 
heatwave in May/June, the sod was requiring a lot of attention and now that some of the sod has 
subsequently died, we require the engineering services for when the contractor removes and replaces 
the dead sod. Since everything was done within tolerance of the IDOT spec book, we cannot back 
charge the contractor for the engineering overage.  
  
 
Fiscal Impact: The original agreement with Millennia was for $34,500. The supplement requested is 
for an additional $4,490. 
 
 
Recommendation Summary:  Staff requests approval of the supplement to the agreement with 
Millenia for an amount not to exceed $4,490. 
 

Action Requested:   Approval of the supplement to the agreement with Millenia Professional Services 
 








